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Date: Aug 19, 2008
7:30 PM – 9:30 PM

Cary Claver, President, called the board meeting to order at 7:40 PM.
Present

Fiordaliso, Goldenstein, Iverson, Eisenstot, Rosenbloom , Claver, Manning, Friedman
Absent

Guests
Dave Hart, Mary Lynn Kempf.
	General Meeting


OLD BUSINESS

Prior Minutes Approval
Motion by Cary Claver – Proposal to approve minutes from 7/29 teleconference/meeting, seconded by Bob Fiordaliso.


In Favor – Goldenstein, Fiordaliso, Iverson, Friedman ;  Against – None ; Abstain – Manning, Eisenstot, Rosenbloom

Motion passed, minutes approved.
Motion by Cary Claver – Proposal to approve minutes from 8/5 meeting, seconded by Bob Fiordaliso.

In Favor – Goldenstein, Fiordaliso, Iverson, Manning, Eisenstot, Rosenbloom ;  Against – None ;                              Abstain – Friedman


Motion passed, minutes approved.
U9 /10 # of Tournaments

At the 7/29 meeting, the board agreed to honor the budgeted amount of tournaments (2).  The budget did not match the 

documentation at tryouts which had an incorrect statement of three (3) tournaments for U9.  Greg Winter had brought this up 

as an issue to Eric Rosenbloom  (stating the parents may disagree and think this is wrong to ‘advertise’ one thing and deliver another). Eric will contact Greg now to discuss in detail the issues around this.
A question was raised regarding contingency funding – yes, the Club does have contingency funds but it was agreed that this may not be the best use of them.
Motion by Eric Rosenbloom – Due to the inconsistencies in documentation, if we cannot come to agreement with the Boys U9 Team regarding tournaments, we will honor the third tournament fees for all three (3) U9 Teams.  Seconded by Iverson.

In Favor – Rosenbloom, Fiordaliso, Iverson ;  Against – Eisenstot, Manning, Goldenstein ;  Abstain – None

3-3 Vote results in President voting.  President Claver votes in Favor of the motion.

Motion passes.
Update since meeting:

The board received an email from Eric Rosenbloom :

“I spoke with Gregg Winter & explained the situation & he was very understanding & said he will collect money if they participate in more than 2e tournaments (the GU tournament + one more).
He tried to get into Palatine, but wasn't accepted.  If they were, then he would have felt uncomfortable asking for the parents to pay.
But bottom line he understands & will honor the 2 tournaments being paid by Grove United (one of which is our tournament).”

Email addresses for Board
Recap:  The Board agreed that we should not be using corporate email addresses for discussions, communications, etc.  Instead we should have Club Email Addresses.  Cary had sent an email regarding the email addresses (i.e. President@groveunitedsoccer.com).  We have several mailboxes already set up for the board.  There are many additional possible email addresses.  This is currently administered by Bernie Hennings.  
It was agreed that this should move to the current Secretary of the Board rather than someone not on the Board.

Bill will contact Bernie for the transition work on this.
Team Cost Agreement
Henry presented the documents (attached) regarding team costs and the agreements needed between the players’ families and the club/trainers.  We will modify the references to “at least 10” to be more descriptive.

Motion by Joel Manning – Proposal to approve team cost agreements pending slight documented changes, seconded by Bob Fiordaliso.


In Favor – Goldenstein, Fiordaliso, Iverson, Friedman, Manning, Eisenstot, Rosenbloom ;  Against – None ; Abstain – None

Motion passed, documents adopted.
Terry said he would create a ‘timesheet’ for trainers/coaches to document the trainers attendance and will present this at a future meeting.
Window Decals
Matt presented the decal he found (white vinyl) and believes it is a per-unit cost of $.75 @.  The Board agreed that if this is the actual cost, we should proceed with ordering enough for the club to give to each member-family.

Bill suggested we order extras and sell them at $1.00 per for families who want additional decals.  No agreement was reached on this.

NEW BUSINESS

Board Members representing own Agenda items
Eric reiterated a concern around representation of agenda items at a board meeting even if the person bringing the topic up was not there.
The Board agreed that if someone is not present, the topic will be pulled from the agenda.

Urgent/time critical topics could and should remain on the agenda, to be determined by the President and/or Secretary.

Recommended tournaments/email of tournaments
Henry brought up the topic of a ‘recommended/preferred’ list of tournaments.  Joel and Henry both commented on the “quid pro quo” related to tournaments (clubs sending to us, us sending groups to their tournaments).  There are possible additional benefits of Club “brand” recognition by sending multiple teams to a tournament.   Henry agreed to work up a list of ‘suggested/preferred’ tournaments as they could apply to the Club and will gain input from the DOC’s and other Board Members.
Vernon Fields Practices/Lights
Eric questioned the budgeted amount for the lights at the Vernon Fields and expressed concern with the number of teams the Club will have practicing there.  After discussing the times scheduled, and the partnership with the Bills, it was determined that there is no negative impact to our budgeted amount.

Uniform Recap
Bob presented a recap (see attached) of the Uniform delivery.

With regard to the amount of money we have for Coaches, Bob recommended and the Board agreed to a graduated plan for coaches based on seniority with the Club.
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FOLLOW UP ITEMS 

Prior Notes – Cary – Completed – Distributed.

Verify Room/Date for Coaches meeting – Cary – Completed – Cary asked for topics for the meeting.  Included are the Team Cost Assignements, Positive promotion of the club, Coaches Manual, Budget details, Grant Fund, Communication requirements, Volunteers.
Fees from last season – Joel – Completed – Joel spoke with Mike Gavin.  3 players who quit refuse to pay.  This will generate a letter from the Club Treasurer noting that this will go to collections.  Of the 6 remaining who are playing, 3 paid.  The other 3 will receive a letter from the Club Treasurer reminding them that this is an outstanding balance and requesting payment.
U9 Tournaments – Cary – Completed – See notes above.
Audit – Matt – Completed – This will occur sometime after Labor Day.
Second Payment Reminder – Matt – Completed – This was sent out.
Email Addresses – Henry – Completed - See notes above.
Vinyl Decals – Bill – Completed – See notes above.
ADDITIONAL TOPICS

Laura G – Dir of Volunteers Status


Could not attend, discussion tabled.
Coaches Manual

Cary presented (briefly) the Coaches manual and has asked for feedback from the Board within the next week.
Board Members – 2 year term, change roles?

A special meeting will be called to modify the Club By-laws to reflect Board members being elected to a 2-year term for an 
unspecified position rather than specific positions.  This was agreed to at the 6/23 meeting. Cary will work on setting the 

special meeting.
Grant Fund
Terry updated the Board – 8 applications have been received by G.F.S.  No specifics were given but grants recommended by GFS range from 0% to 90% based on agreed criteria.  Terry is sending the letters to the families.
Extra Training Sessions

Joel brought to the Board a detailed plan for the extra training sessions worked out with the DOC’s   Rather than the 30 sessions originally planned, this offered 22 – 1 hour sessions.  There would be 2 F/T Trainers (Dave or Garry plus one other) and 2 High School players to assist.  The total cost would be $180/session to be split $150 for the Trainers and $30 for the students.  Dave recommended this to a) front load training when players need it most after breaks and b) allows ample opportunity for make-up sessions.

Conversation ensued regarding the specific days and times and why there should be more sessions if possible.

The Board agreed that they would not be involved in the discussions around the trainer payment as this is for Dave/Garry to manage.
Motion by Joel Manning – Proposal to pay $180 for training to be fairly split as $150 for Professional Trainers, $30 for high School Assistants, to include a quantity of 24- 1 hour sessions.  These would be offered across several days of the week at staggered times to allow for the largest possible benefit by the players.  Seconded by Terry Iverson.


In Favor – Goldenstein, Fiordaliso, Iverson, Friedman, Manning, Eisenstot, Rosenbloom ;  Against – None ; Abstain – None

Motion passed, sessions approved.
	Immediate Action Items 
(unless otherwise noted, all action items should be shared at the next meeting – not via email)


1.  Bill will speak to Bernie Hennings re: Email address & ‘ownership’ of the process.
	Notes / Announcements


The next board meeting is scheduled for 9/2/08.
ALL TOPICS are due by 5 PM Thursday August 28th.

************************************************************************************************************

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:30 pm by Fiordaliso second by ??.


In Favor – Goldenstein, Fiordaliso, Iverson, Friedman, Manning, Eisenstot, Rosenbloom ;  Against – None ; Abstain – None
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· Uniforms Delivered

· Few Minor Problems


· Couple of damaged Jerseys


· Sizing


· Some done by parents


· Some written on little pieces of paper


· Mad dash for those not sized


· Socks / bags - 


· Reconciliation underway


· Online vs Soccer Plus


· Have not collect for socks at the moment from Soccer Plus


· Coaches collecting for the bags – Coaches Meeting


·  HS Boys


· Distributed at the Coaches Meeting


· European Sports


· Been very receptive


· Will reconcile with Matt monthly.


· Fixed $ back to the club


· Under Armor


· $5000 Apparel budget


· Committee working on packages


· Approval for Committee to get Fleece jackets


· JV Coach vs Varsity Coach


· Trainers.


· Contract – Pending some feedback from UA


· Logo / Link Coming

· Soccer Plus


· Web Site Link to GUSA completed


· Future $$ fund raising drive with UA for GUSA


· Pushing 10% discount.


· Inventory


· Future


· Uniform committee using GUSAUNIFORMS@COMCAST.NET

· Process for new players


